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A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

Hello!  I am privileged to be your new president for 2022-2024. I have been with the 
league for 10 years and have enjoyed meeting and playing with some great women 
golfers! I am hoping you are all healthy and well. We have had a few near rain-outs 
and now we are experiencing some very hot days but overall we have had a good 
season so far. 
 
We have had some great events so far and there are many fun of events still to come: 
August 18 - Even Steven (even holes count) Register event only 
August 25 - Odds R in your favor (odd holes count) 
September 1 - Play the back 9 
September 8 - George Buck tournament (Club Championship) 
September 22 - Irons and Hybrids only 
September 29 - Charity Event 
October 20 - Last Day of play 
October 27 - Luncheon and Awards. Coveted Go for the Gopher Tournament 
Champion! 

 
Thank You to Our Volunteers! 
 
Our events Co-Chairs, Ellen Ehli and Mandy Germishuys have done a masterful job 
planning events and managing the winning outcomes.  Thank you both for your 
hard work!!!! 
Margaret Breines continues to control and monitor the weekly tee sheet. She has 
done a wonderful job for the past 5 years.  
Penny Cox is our handicap chair and expert on Leaderboard usage. She has 
invaluable knowledge on handicaps and how to use Leaderboard. She also runs the 
Nine Holers at the Griff in Greenwich. What would we ever do without her!!! 
Ellen Goldman was responsible for organizing a fabulous Member-Guest 
tournament and luncheon at Rizzutos on June 16th.  She is currently planning the 
End of Year Luncheon (venue to be determined). Ellen has been an invaluable asset 
to our organization. 
I would like to extend my gratitude to our 3 new board members who have been 
doing a wonderful job so far.   Paula Lacy has volunteered to take on the job of 
Secretary-Treasurer. She is very detailed, and experienced and has done a great job 
managing our funds so far. Mary Beth Neraas has taken on the huge job 
Membership Chair. We really appreciate her stepping up to register our new 
members.   Finally, Tracy Van Ess is our new Webmaster and Newsletter Chair. 
She’s also managing the Oak Hills league.  
 
They are all amazing! 

   
 

President’s column continues on the next page 
  
 

9HOLERS NEWS 
Women of all ages, of all playing abilities, enjoying the game of golf 

2022 
Board Members 
 

 

President   

Anne Haymon 

Vice President   

Ellen Goldman      

Secretary/Treasurer 

Paula Lacy 

Membership Chair  

Mary Beth Neraas 

Handicap Chair 

Penny Cox 

Website and 

Publicity/Newsletter  

Chair 

Tracy Van Ess 

Events Co-Chair   

Mandy Germishuys  

Ellen Ehli 

Tee Time Chair   

Margaret Breines 
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Switch a Hole - April 28 
Flight A  
Gross: Pam Jones (46) 
Net: Eileen Hart (38) 
Flight B 
Gross: Lindsey Shurman (58) 
Net: Maria Mondino (40) 
Flight C 
Gross:  Sara Reiss-Schmidt MOC(67) 
Net: Paula Lacy (39)  

Three Blind Holes - May5 
Flight A  
Gross:  Mandy Germishuys (30) 
Net: Janet Mittleman (23) 
Flight B 
Gross:  Maria Mondino MOC (37) 
Net:  Mary Beth Neraas (23) 
Flight C 
Gross: Sara Reiss-Schmidt (42) 
Net: Carol Christiaanse (25)  

Most Pars – May 19 
Mandy Germishuys with 4 pars (1, 2, 6, 9) 

Jon Janik Tournament - June 9 
Jane Steiger, Grace Kelly, Adrienne 
Williams and Shirley Smith 
Team Score: Gross 40, Net 19 

Four Clubs – July 7 
Flight A  
Gross:  Ellen Ehli (47) 
Net:  Eileen Hart (32) 
Flight B 
Gross: Lorraine Oldale (51) 
Net:  Lindsey Shurman (31) 
Flight C 
Gross: June Whittaker (58) 
Net:  Marilyn Usdan(35)  

Emily Buck - July 28 
Flight A  
Gross:  Betsy Hulme (42) 
Net:  Eileen Hart (34) 
Flight B 
Gross:  Adrienne Williams (53) 
Net:  Janet Albert (34) 
         Heidi Kurkander-Kail (35) 
Flight C 
Gross: Carol Christiaansen (64) 
Net: Sandra Rothenberg (36) 

       President’s column continues here 
 
Charity Volunteer Needed!!!! 
We are looking for a member to run the Charity Event on 
September 29. You can choose the Charity Organization that is 
near and dear to your heart. Past examples of our Charity 
recipients are: The American Cancer Society, Westport 
Women’s Club Food Closet, and Homes with Hope. Please 
contact Anne Haymon if you would like to be our angel for a 
worthy organization of your choice.  artyannie1@gmail.com 
 
Pace of Play and Scores input: 
Pace of play continues to be a priority for our league. Included 
in this newsletter is a chart which may help you stay on pace 
with your foursome. Remember… 
Your foursomes’ goal should be to focus on keeping up with 
the group IN FRONT OF YOU NOT BEHIND YOU! 
Always remember to register your scores each play into 
leaderboard and send your scorecard into 
LLNHGAScorecards@gmail.com for each tournament.  YOU 
HAVE TO BE IN IT TO WIN IT!!!! 
 
Enjoy the remaining season and hope to see you all at the final 
luncheon. 
 
Anne Haymon 
LLNHGA President 
 

Pace of Play Tool for Nine Holes 
  

 

A MESSAGE FROM MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 

Our league ended its season with 121 members.  We anticipate 
posting the registration form for current members on our 
website llnhga.org this winter. 
 
We plan to open the 2023 waitlist on January 2, 2023.  Interested 
potential members will be required to send me a completed form and 
registration check before they are placed on our waitlist.  Westport 
Residents will have priority in the waitlist. 
 
There are two computers in the ladies’ clubhouse that may be used to 
input scores.  Please contact me if you would like to learn how to use 
them.  Most members have bookmarked our leaderboard site 
www.leaderboard.systems/ll9hga on their phones.  They find it much 
easier to input scores and make tee times via this website. 
 
Mary Beth Neraas 
Membership Chair 

 

mailto:artyannie1@gmail.com
mailto:LLNHGAScorecards@gmail.com
http://llnhga.org/
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MESSAGE FROM TEE TIME CHAIR 
 

August is here and the good news is there are plenty of tee times but HOT.  Stay 

cool out there and bring plenty of water.  
Just a reminder: the tee sheet closes Tuesday at 9:00 AM. You can log onto 
Leaderboard and make any changes up until then. After that, please email me if 
you want to move or cancel. I send the final sheet to the Pro Shop on Wednesday 
afternoon. Any changes after that, please call the pro shop. We still have 2 more 
months to get that hole in one! 
 
Margaret Breines 
Tee Time Chair 

 

Thank you, Ellen Goldman, for 

organizing the event and the 

luncheon!!  Also big thanks to Ellen 

Ehli and Eileen Hart for keeping our 

swings lubricated with Mimosas! 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR VP 
 

The Member Guest Tournament and Luncheon, held on June 16th, 
was a fun event and we managed to chase away the early morning 
rain clouds for a lively round of golf. 
 
Congratulations to the winners of the tournament: 
 
Longest Drive- Andrea Botur 
Closest to the Pin- Lisa Epstein * 
Closest to the Line- Karen Rafferty 
Net Team 1- Lindsay Shurman * and Ellie Magnuson 
Net Team 2- Christa Kenin* and Colleen Prostor 
(* indicates our members) 
 
I want to thank Mandy Germishuys for her help with the logistics of 
the tournament and Annie Haymon for helping put together the plant 
table decorations. 
 
Ellen Goldman   
LLNHGA Vice President             
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Longshore Golf Course 
Starter 

203.226.9785 
 

Longshore Golf Course 
Pro Shop 

203.221.0900 

 

Please check in at least 20 min. before your scheduled 
tee time.  Please be on the first tee box and ready to 

swing 5 min. before play 

 

 

 

 

Free range balls are 
available on the practice 

range Thursday mornings 
before you tee off 

 

 

 

 

Tee time reservations may be made online at 
https://www.leaderboard.systems/LL9HGA   

You may sign up yourself and three other members 
the week prior to play on Thursday at 3PM. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

If you need to make a change to or cancel  
your tee time, you may do so online before Tuesday 

at 9:00 am.  After this date and time, you must contact 
the Longshore Golf Course directly.  Tee sheets are 
sent to Longshore Golf Course so that unused tee 

times are available to the public. If you fail to 
properly cancel your tee time and are a NO SHOW, 

you will be charged at the discretion of the golf 
course. 

 
 

 


